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Finding Balance
My brother in law, Tim asked for a balance board for Christmas.  He’s the one who went through multiple surgeries and intensive treatment for cancer of the mouth.  Part of Tim’s surgery including taking bone and arteries from his leg to rebuild portions of his jaw, where the cancer had invaded.  Truly miraculous stuff, except that now, Tim has only one lower leg bone.  Even with follow up physical therapy, Tim still deals with the long term effects of this.  When Tim’s been working a long day, he notices how tired his leg gets, and how much that extra bone in your leg helps.  So he asked for a balance board to help him with follow up strengthening exercises.  

In purchasing one for him, I realized how helpful this little board could be.  So we bought one for our house.  It’s a wonder!  It stretches out tight muscles after a long walk.  It works those core muscles in the torso.  And it provides a bit of distraction – almost a time out when children are bothering one another, as one of them goes and stands on the board, and leaves the other one alone!
As I use this balance board, it makes me remember the need for balance in other areas of life.  Every person needs to find that healthy middle ground between work and rest, between serving and playing, between giving and receiving.  When I stand on the board and it leans too far one way or the other, I feel that pull and tug in my muscles.  Sometimes that’s a good thing.  It increases flexibility and adds tone.  But sometimes, it’s not good.  It goes too far, and hurts.  Sometimes, one area of our life pulls us one direction, off balance.  Sometimes that’s a good thing; we are stretched and we grow.  Sometimes it takes too much, and we find ourselves hurting.  That’s when we need to come back to center – to balance.  To let go of whatever is pulling us the wrong direction, or to re-assert our energies a different direction – literally pull ourselves to the other side in order to find some different balance.  We need to shift and turn, and re-center.  

As we start this season of Lent on March 1, we again are invited into daily practices that help with that sense of balance.  We are invited to begin at the center, with Jesus.  Begin with prayer, reading of the Bible, with fasting.  Spend even 10 minutes a day reading a portion of the Bible.  Consider ways to let go of those items or practices that are distracting you from a healthier spiritual life.  Or consider taking up something that might help you find a sense of focus or balance.  

You will probably find in these practices you’re being pushed or tugged or pulled to a new direction.  You will find that you’re being stretched or you’re uncomfortable.  But you will probably also find in these practices that you’re growing or becoming stronger in your faith.  You will find a deeper experience of God. 

So take a moment these next 40 days of Lent and find your balance.  Find that time each day to spend in prayer or reading.  Find that center again.  Find Jesus.
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	March  2017
	

	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	
	
	
	1 
ASH WEDNESDAY

Noon – Worship Service
FAMILY FUN NIGHT
5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	2 
1 pm – Good Neighbors

	3 

	4 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	5 
9:30 am 

Worship     
12 pm 
  ABC Ministries

	6 

	7 

	8 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT
5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	9 

	10 

	11 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	12 
Daylight Savings

9:30 am 

Worship     
12 pm 
  ABC Ministries
	13 

	14 

	15 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT
5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	16 

	17 
St. Patrick’s Day


	18 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous
1 pm 

Men to Young Men


	19 
9:30 am 

Worship     
12 pm 
  ABC Ministries

	20 
1st Day of Spring

	21 
GRAND OPENING Lydia’s Closet
9:30 am to

4 pm

	22 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT
5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal

	23 

	24 

	25 
12:30 -2:30 pm 

Narcotics Anonymous


	26 
9:30 am 

Worship     
12 pm 
  ABC Ministries

	27 

	28 

	29 
FAMILY FUN NIGHT
5:30 pm Activities & Crafts

6 pm Prayer & Praise

6:30 Free Community Meal
	30 

	31 

	


Office Hours: Mon-Thurs from 10 am – 2 pm.  Closed for lunch from 12:00-12:30 pm. 








Faith Lutheran Church, ELCA


1700 E Pettit Ave


Fort Wayne, In 46806


PH: 260-745-2565


Fax: 260-456-6282





Email: faithfw@Frontier.com


On the Web: www.faithfw.com











In Christ,  


Pastor Marty Hampton     
































“Music Notes”





Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Christ,





March 1st is the beginning of the season of Lent (a word that translates “spring”) and that day is known as Ash Wednesday.  It is so called because during worship, we are called to repentance and the sign of the cross is made on our foreheads with ashes.  This is called the Imposition of Ashes.  It is a sign of remorse and mourning for our sinfulness.  We will be including the Imposition of Ashes in our worship that day, along with Holy Communion.  The service is followed by the sharing of a simple soup lunch.  Please plan to join us.  Worship is at noon and Family Fun Night begins at 6 pm, followed by a community meal. Imposition of Ashes and Holy Communion will be included in the 6 pm worship as well.


What happens during Lent?  Lent is forty days long, not including Sundays.  It is often a time of fasting, prayer, and acts of love and kindness.  Baptism is emphasized, as the early Christians were “prepared” for their baptism and entrance into the church during the season of Lent.  Most of our readings during this time will be reflective of baptism.  In our preparation for the season, there are Lenten Devotional booklets beside the worship bulletins.


What happens in worship during this season?  Our hymns, liturgies and musical settings are simplified and more meditative and reflective.  We will be using the Thanksgiving for Baptism at the beginning of service and although we will be keeping the Kyrie, we will not be singing a Canticle of Praise or the usual “Alleluia” Gospel Acclamation.  In fact, we will not be singing anything that includes the word “Alleluia” until our festival worship on Easter Sunday.  Communion hymns will be familiar, but simple and the preludes more suited for quiet and reflection.  In fact, it is suggested that the congregation enter the worship space (sanctuary) quietly to allow for prayer and medication before the beginning of worship.  


Lent is a time for an examination of conscience and coming to terms with our own sinfulness.  It can also be time to either give something up that is of significance in our lives or to “take something on” such as extra prayer, more intentional scripture reading or tithing as a Lenten “discipline”.


The Sanctuary choir began rehearsals on February 19th and will be singing twice in the month of March.  If you love to sing, please join us after worship, in the rear of the sanctuary for rehearsals.














 Lydia’s Closet


“Sensibly priced, upscale thrift & boutique clothing”





Grand Opening





March 21st   ◊   9:30 am – 4 pm


1700 East Pettit Ave.


Located inside Faith Lutheran Church 


Parking Lot Available





Join us in welcoming Fort Wayne’s newest thrift store!








Hours: 


Tuesday – Friday  ◊  9:30 am – 4 pm


Saturday  ◊  10 am – 4 pm


Closed  ◊  Sunday & Monday





Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:LydiasClosetFW@gmail.com" ��LydiasClosetFW@gmail.com�


Phone: 260-745-2565 (Faith Lutheran Church)





Clothing Donations Always Welcome!








LIGHT OF THE CROSS 


FOOD BANK PANTRY REPORT





Reporting January, 2017 Activity





The LOTC Pantry again served 212 families in January, providing 12,075 meals during the month. The families served consisted of 805 individuals, including 73 children 5 or younger, 233 children ages 6-17, 77 served were over 60, 76 were disabled, and 20 were veterans including one female veteran. Of those served, 110 of the families were classified "Female Head of Household," and 29 families were 1st time clients. All families served met Federal poverty standards.   





To meet January needs, the Pantry received 1,000 pounds of food from the Associated Churches Food Bank Network, 313 pounds from the partner churches, 1,941 pounds from TEFAP, and purchased an additional 1,841 pounds of food items from the Community Harvest Food Bank Network at a cost of $268.78. Additionally, the Pantry purchased hams to distribute for Easter at a cost of $416.50. 





The Jefferson Middle School Cheerleaders held a food drive and donated 161 pounds of food to the Pantry, along with a number of fleece hats, scarves and glove sets. 





The Pantry Volunteer team, 20 in all, donated a total of 212 hours of service in January.








PARTNER ASSIGNMENTS FOR MARCH





Faith:  Soups (No Tomato – Please)


Gethsemane:  Canned Veggies & Cereal


Messiah:  Crackers and Canned Fruit


Risen Savior:  Pasta Sauce and Noodles
































Family Fun Night Meal


VOLUNTEERS





March 1 – Ash Wednesday


Vivian, Jane, Karen


Desserts – Vivian, Jane





March 8


Murial Dennie, Janet Frede, Jessica


Desserts- Sherry, Janet





March 15


Grace Episcopal 





March 22


Dorothy, Jan Smith   


Desserts – Kathy, Jessica





March 29


Jessica, Gina Grant


Desserts – Pastor, Jean Kinsey








April 1


Vivian, Jane, Karen


Desserts – Vivian, Jane





April 8 


Jessica, Janet Frede, Gina Grant


Desserts- Jan. Jessica





April 15


Grace





April 22 


Dorothy, Jan Smith, Muriel Dennie


Desserts – Dorothy, Jan





April 29


Jessica, Pastor Marty








For the Music Ministry at Faith, 


Marceile Redmon

















2017 CHOIR 


SCHEDULE





March 5


Practice after worship





March 12


Practice at 8:30 am 


“Ave Verum”





March 19


Practice after worship





March 26


Practice at 8:30 am	


“Day By Day”





April 2


Practice after worship





April 9


Practice at 8:30 am	


“Draw Nigh to Jerusalem”


“Were You There”





April 16


Practice at 8:30 am	


“Good Christian Men”


“Joyful, Joyful”





April 23


Practice after worship





April 30


Practice at 8:30 am	


“Be Thou My Vision”





May 7	


Practice at 8:30 am	


“My Shepherd Will 


Supply My Need”








MARCH BIRTHDAYS


1 - Alice Gallmeyer		1 - Emily Wharton


2 - Sharon Wild		12 - Sonja Lilly


14 - Russ Miller		14 - Lucy Shrader


16 - Amity Austin		16 - Dana Maloney


26 - Jane Caffee

















